
GLASGOW WEST HOUSING ASSOCIATION LIMITED 

Newsletter  
April 2018  

If you would prefer to receive the newsletter in a different format or font, please     

contact the office and we will do our best to accommodate your requirements.  

Mini -Consultation Events  
Thursday 19/04/18  5.30 -7.30pm  

Monday 23/04/18  3.00 -5.00pm  

GWHA offices, 5 Royal Crescent  
 

With the Met Office severe weather warning on 19/01/18, for the first time in 18 years we 

made the very difficult decision to cancel our Annual Tenants Conference.    

We are now pleased to invite you to attend one of our mini -consultation events to com-

ment on the planned service reviews for 2018/19, and to hear more about our priorities 

for this, our 40 th Anniversary Year.   Please contact Dominic McGonigle at the office by 

Monday, 16th April to confirm your attendance.  

 

 

 

 

Office Closure 

Dates  
 

Our offices (and the Hyndland               

concierge station) will be closed 

on the following dates:  

Fri 30/03/18 -Mon 02/04/18  

Mon 07/05/18 and  

Fri 25/05/18 -Mon 28/05/18  

The Blythswood and St Vincent     

Terrace concierge stations will                  

operate as normal during the 

above dates. Refer to our website 

and/or calendar for out of hours        

emergency contact numbers.  

Annual General Meeting (AGM)  
The yearõs AGM will be held on Monday 25/06/18 at 

6.30pm, at The Sandyford Henderson Church  ,  

13 Kelvinhaugh Street, Glasgow, G3 8NU.  

If you require use of the crèche facility please let us 

know before 12 noon on Friday 8 June. If we do not re-

ceive any request by that date then the creche will not 

be available. If you require transport please let us know 

before 12 noon Friday 22 June. Invitations to the AGM 

will be issued at the start of June.   

Membership  

If you are interested in 

becoming a member of 

GWHA or  want to find 

out more about         

membership, please 

contact Carol Nicol on  

0141 331 6664. 
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Childrenõs Festive Colouring  Competition 

Congratulations to Charzi and Betsy (pictured below) on winning the annual competition. A 

huge thank you to all the children for entering. We are sure we have some amazing future 

artists in our community! We had a great response and it was a difficult job for the staff to 

pick just one winner in each of the two categories.  

 

 

 

Rent Reward Scheme  

Congratulations and thanks to the 134 Tenants who re-

ceived their annual reward of Ã52 for another yearõs 

membership of our Rent Reward Scheme.  Member-

ship is dependent on fulfilling all aspects of the tenan-

cy, with incentives including an annual reward of £52 

and free entry to our quarterly prize draws.   
 

December 2017 Draw :  

Winner - Mr Kidd  
 

Runner up - Mrs Clark (pictured)  

2018 Prize Draws: 

16/03/18, 25/06/18 (AGM), 

12/09/18 & 12/12/18.  

As part of our 40th Anniversary 

Celebrations, each quarterly draw 

will include an additional £40 prize.  

If you would like further information on how to join the 

Rent Reward Scheme please contact Dominic    

McGonigle on 0141 331 6677.  

 
Our thanks to Radio Clyde                 

òCash for Kidsó for the Ã3,000                 

received for 62 Glasgow West               

families at Christmas.  

If you are on a low income and 

have a child or children under 

the age of 15 you may be               

eligible to apply next year.  

Look out for info in our Autumn 

Newsletter.  

Festive Gifts 

Our Christmas elves 

(GWHA staff!) delivered 

363 Christmas gifts to our elderly 

and vulnerable tenants in            

December.  

If you missed out, please let us 

know so we include you next year.  

Charitable Events  

Staff wore their Christmas    

Jumpers on 20 th December,    

raising £32.   
 

 Charity nominations were made 

throughout the year by staff, 

with the chosen charity selected 

in December.  A total of £130 was 

raised for RNLI. 

Over 10 Winner - Charzi Negi   Under 10 Winner - Betsy Doe  



 

 

 

The Glasgow Housing Register, anticipated to launch late April/May 2017, is expected to 

make it easier for applicants to apply for rehousing by GWHA or any of the other                         

participating landlords.   

If you are currently on our Housing or Transfer List we will be in contact with you in due 

course with information on the Glasgow Housing Register.  We will also report progress and 

details of the official launch date on our website www.gwha.org.uk  

Subletting  

We have recently been made aware that some tenants are sub -letting without written per-

mission to do so.   For avoidance of doubt, we have prepared a short list of frequently 

asked questions below: if you have any further queries you must contact our tenancy man-

agement team on 01413316650 to avoid a breach of your tenancy.  

Q -What is subletting?  

A- Subletting happens when an existing tenant lets all or part of their home to someone 

else. That person is known as a subtenant, and they have a tenancy for all or part of the 

property which is let to them. They also have exclusive use of the accommodation that is let 

to them.  

Q-Does it matter how long I sub -let for?  

A-Regardless of whether you charge someone to stay for one night or  a longer term period 

of months you are considered to have sub -let your property.  

Qð Can I legally sub -let my property?  

A-You are able to request permission but this MUST be in writing. We will consider your appli-

cation in circumstances where, for example, you may need to live away from home (e.g. 

.a temporary job).  In all cases it must be your intention to return to your tenancy, you must 

not rent at a profit, and the sub -let must be for a maximum period  up to 12 months (which 

may be extended in exceptional circumstances for a period of 6 months) .  

Q-What action can GWHA take because of illegal subletting?  

Að We have recently successfully recovered a Tenancy that was sub -let without our permis-

sion and we will continue to actively pursue the illegal sub -letting of social rented housing.  

We can also raise a criminal action for unlawful profit.  

Q-What should I do if I suspect my neighbour is illegally sub -letting?  

A-If you suspect that someone is illegally sub -letting we will  treat it confidentially, and will 

investigate the matter fully. We need to ensure the safety and security of our properties and 

existing tenants. With such high demand for tenancies we need to be sure  they are occu-

pied  by the tenants who need a home and are not being let for profit by those tenants 

who donõt. 

 

 

Glasgow Housing Register suspended  

Due to excessive demand GWHA and their partners have taken the decision to suspend new  

applications to allow  the backlog of applications to be processed.  The Glasgow Housing 

Register: Northwest online application system is temporarily unavailable while further 

development work is carried out.   If you would like to apply for social housing in the 

Northwest area or update an existing application, please contact the Housing Associa-

tions/Co -operatives to which you wish to apply directly.  


